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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO LEAD MEMBER ON 29th March 2004


TITLE :  



REFURBISHMENT OF WALLNESS BRIDGE, BROUGHTON

RECOMMENDATIONS : 
That the lowest and most suitable tender received from Jack Tighe Ltd in the sum of £64,219.10 is approved.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
As part of the Transport Capital Programme it is intended to refurbish Wallness Bridge. The highway structure will be repainted in order to secure the long-term durability of the structure. The opportunity will be taken to replace a missing plaque and vandalised decorative castings.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS
: Report to the Lead Member for Development Services                               

 dated 13th May 2003.(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

 Low. 

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING : 
Transport Capital Programme (Block 3).

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED: 
None

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED : D McAllister

	


CONTACT OFFICERS : 
Max Griffiths  – Ext:  3834


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)  - Broughton


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES –  Safer Salford


1 BACKGROUND
1.1  The wrought iron lattice girder bridge was constructed in 1880 and requires periodic painting in order to minimise deterioration. In 1997 the bridge beams were strengthened in order to ensure that the full 40 tonne capacity of the bridge could be maintained. This strengthening work was however confined to the underside of the bridge deck. It is now intended to clean and repaint the two main lattice girders that are visible from the highway.

2 DETAILS


2.1 Wallness Bridge carries the B6186 Frederick Road over the River Irwell in Lower Broughton.

2.2 The unusual nature of the main lattice girders that form the bridge parapets to the two sides of the highway with their distinctive criss-cross iron work has allowed water to pond in the bottom girders. General corrosion of the numerous riveted connections to the lattices is also a recurring problem. Inspections have indicated that the bridge now requires a repaint and that this work, if undertaken now, will avoid more costly and disruptive blast cleaning and painting in the future. 

2.3 It is intended to replace a missing plaque on of the masonry pilasters and cast iron decorative flowers on the lattice girders, believed to have been stolen in the past, with copies. 

2.4 Stonework is to be cleaned and refurbished as necessary. .

2.5 A two-tone green colour scheme will be used on the main girders with the cast iron flowers being highlighted in willow and poppy.

2.6 The work is programmed to commence on 19th April 2004 and has a contract completion date of 28th May 2004.

2.7 Tenders were sought from the following contractors in alphabetical order: -


E & P Coatings Ltd


Jack Tighe Ltd


T.I. Protective Coatings Ltd


Wilfred Lord Ltd

2.8  Tenders received were as follows in arithmetical order:-

1. £64,219.10

2. £78,100.00

3. £93,078.70

4. £134,590.50

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1 There is an allocation of £665,000 for bridge assessment and strengthening in the approved Transport Capital Programme for 2003 – 2004 (Block 3). 
4 CONCLUSION

4.1 Refurbishment of Wallness Bridge will ensure that this valuable asset is maintained in good order and detailed attention to repairing historic features will improve the appearance of the highway structure for the benefit of the general public.

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services 










